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New paragraph 24:  

An RSE licensee must obtain independent certification that an insurance arrangement, or any other 
arrangement entered into in relation to the provision of group insurance:  

(a) is in the best interests of the beneficiaries; and  

(b) otherwise satisfies all applicable legal and regulatory requirements, where the insurance 
arrangement or other arrangement:  

(c) is with a related party insurer; or  

(d) gives priority or privilege to an insurer  
 
In principle we support the change to paragraph 24 and support the underlying recommendation 
4.14 from the Royal Commission.  
 
We believe it would be valuable for APRA to consider the following points, from a principled 
perspective of achieving the outcomes sought by the Royal Commission. 
 
(1) ‘Priority or privilege’ 

The reference to ‘gives priority or privilege to an insurer’ is very general. It would be beneficial for 
APRA to provide clarification on the intended scope of ‘priority or privilege’, either in the standard or as 
guidance, based on the case studies and commentary leading to the Royal Commissioner’s 
recommendation 4.14. Guidance on possible inclusions and exclusions would be helpful. 
 
(2) Clarification of ‘independent’ 

We believe clarity is required regarding who would be suitable or qualified to provide the ‘independent 
certification’ on the matters contemplated in paragraph 24.  For example, does APRA envisage such 
certification to be provided by an auditor, lawyer or actuary and if so, what constitutes ‘independent’ in 
this regard?   
 
(3) Scope of ‘satisfies all applicable legal and regulatory requirements’ 

The requirement to provide certification that the insurance arrangement “otherwise satisfies all 
applicable legal and regulatory requirements” is broad.  A potential independent signatory has 
indicated that he believes the work needed to certify that the arrangement ‘otherwise satisfies all 
applicable legal and regulatory requirements’ would be onerous (akin to an audit of insurance 
arrangements) and costly.  

It would therefore be helpful if APRA could clarify the scope of this requirement, including guidance on 
possible inclusions and exclusions.   
 
 

   

Yours sincerely,  

 

Head of Insurance Product and Pricing 
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